
Hampton Township 

Planning Commission Meeting Minutes 

August 13, 2012 7:30 P.M. 

 
Attandance: 
Jeremy Irrthum 

CaSondra Schaffer 

Mike Tix  

Larry Runyan  
Dave Peine 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Jermey Irrthum. 

 

Permits: 

 

Patricia Schmidt Iverson  

Colvel banker 

 

Patricia has 3 parcels owned by Menico Cavera. The board debated these 
parcels back in January 2012, and the board said that there is at least 1 buildable 
site within the 3 parcels owned. The planning commission also decided that there 
is a buildable site within the parcels. If they only purchase one lot, then there is 
only a buildable site in section 17. Dave Peine made a recommendation that the 
town board approve this for 1 building site based on the pictures that were 
shown, seconded by CaSondra Schaffer. It was unanimously passed.  
 
Gary Hauscildt  
27190 Fisher Ave 
Randolph, MN 55065 
651-301-2739 
 
Gary came to the board requesting a permit to build a house. It was stated that 
Gary should have more dimensions of setbacks when he brings this to the board 
meeting. A motion was made by Larry Runyan for the boards approval for this 
building permit, seconded by Mike Tix. It was unanimously passed.  
 
Tom Eilen 
22550 Hampton Blvd 
Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-4001 
  
Tom came to the board requesting a permit to add on to his existing office. Tom 
would like to come out 18ft x 72ft off his existing office taking out the 5 old 
windows to make his office bigger and then would add 5 new windows. A motion 
was made by CaSondra Schaffer for the boards approval to approve his permit 



for Tom to add on to his existing building as long as he brings the correct setback 
to the board, seconded by Larry Runyan. It was unanimously passed.  
 
A motion was made by Larry Runyan to adjourn the meeting seconded by Mike 
Tix, it was unanimously passed.  
 
Amy Otte 
Hampton Township Deputy Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


